
Votehoangtran  (Mon, 30 Oct at 12:24 PM) 
to	:	pdc@pdc.wa.gov 
Dear	Mr.	Blackhorn,	

This	email	responds	to	the	complaint	filed	by	Mr.	William	A.	Miller	alleging	my	campaign	violates	of	RCW	
42.17A.555	for	using	photos	taken	in	public	facilities	for	political	advertising.	Specifically,	these	photos	are	
taken	in	DSHS	offices	during	business	hours.	

These	photos	were	taken	at	a	private	building,	not	DSHS	building	during	off	work	hours.	If	needed	I	am	
offering	to	meet	with	the	Washington	State	Public	Disclosure	Commission’s	staff	to	show	the	exact	location	
where	these	photos	were	taken.	

I	also	would	like	to	take	this	opportunity	to	share	with	you	that	Mr.	William	A.	Miller	is	the	son	of	my	former	
campaign	consultant	–	Denise	Yun,	whom	was	fired	on	October	11,	2017	for	unprofessional	conducts	and	
threatening	my	family	member.	After	being	let	go	from	my	campaign	they	(Denise	Yun,	Tom	MacFarlane,	
William	(Austin)	Miller),	have	been	engaging	in	a	“smear”	campaign	to	sabotage	my	candidacy	for	City	Council	
race.	Ms.	Denise	Yun	and	Mr.	Tom	MacFarlane	contacted	DSHS	with	unfounded	allegations	against	me	in	an	
effort	to	get	me	fired	from	my	job	with	DSHS.	These	allegations	are	being	investigated	by	the	Washington	
State	Patrol.	

I	truly	believe	that	these	former	campaign	consultants/volunteers	are	engaging	in	a	coordinated	effort	to	
harm	my	campaign	and	my	professional	career	as	well	as	physical	and	emotional	harm	to	me	and	my	family.			

I	respectfully	request	that	the	PDC	determine	that	no	violation	of	the	RCW	42.17A.555	occurred	and	to	close	
the	complaint	with	no	further	action	taken.	

Please	let	me	know	if	you	require	any	additional	information.	

Respectfully,	

Hoang	Tran	

 


